
Langford Islamic College Newsletter 

Principal’s Message  
 

Assalamu-Alaikum Warahmatullahi Wabarakatuh 

Alhamdulillah, Term Two has commenced very well. I would like to 

extend a very warm welcome to all our new students and parents 

joining the College this term. This term is a short term with only nine 

weeks of schooling. There are many events for students, parents 

and the community to look forward to. I would like to thank all parents who have been 

using Norbury Way to drop and pick-up their children in the mornings and after-

noons. Kindly note the following with regards to parking and using the surrounding 

streets responsibly to ensure a smooth flow of traffic and to respect our neighbours. 

ONLY PICK-UP & DROP-OFF AT NORBURY WAY & JAMAICA CROSSING: 

These streets are only to be used for drop-off and pick-up. Please do not park in 

these streets. Parents will only be permitted to wait 2-3 minutes for their children to 

arrive to be picked-up. Parents will need to go and come back if their children are 

late. 

PARK IN MAIN CAR PARK ONLY, NOT ON THE STREET: Parents (especially 

of the younger children) are requested to park in the main car park and escort 

their children into the College. Please do not park your car on Jamaica Crossing 

as this is for drop-off and pick-up only. Parents should remain inside their car 

and only for 2-3 minutes. Please instruct your children to come quickly after 

school as you will not be permitted to park and wait for them. 

PUBLIC TRANSPORT & PARKING AT NEARBY CAR PARKS: Students 

who are able to come to school using public transport are encouraged to do so 

with the permission of their parents. This will reduce pressure on traffic in the 

surrounding streets. Parents are also encouraged to park at nearby public car 

parks and walk their children to school. This will also reduce pressure on the 

flow of traffic and the College’s parking facilities as well as provide an oppor-

tunity for parents to take a short walk with their children to school. 

NAPLAN: Tests will take place from 15th May 2018 to 18th May 2018. We 

wish all Year 3, Year 5, Year 7 and Year 9 students the very best. 

RAMADAN EARLY RELEASE: School will finish early and students will 

be released to go home at 2:45pm from Monday, 14th May 2018. All stu-

dents must be picked up by 3:15pm at the latest. The normal finishing time 

will resume from Monday, 18th June 2018.   

SPECIAL RAMADAN ASSEMBLY: All parents and the community are 

invited to attend the Special Ramadan Assembly and view the wonderful 

class displays in the hall on Thursday, 7th June 2018, starting at 9:00am. 

LECTURE & COMMUNITY IFTAAR DINNER: All students, staff, par-

ents and the community are invited to attend the Ramadan Lecture by 

Sheikh Yahya Ibrahim and break our fast together on Saturday, 9th June 

2018. 

EID-UL-FITR HOLIDAY: The College will be closed on Thursday, 

14th June 2018 and Friday, 15th June 2018 for Eid-Ul-Fitr (subject to 

confirmation). 

Lastly, parents of students who are unwell are required to keep their 

children at home until they are well enough to attend school.  

I look forward to another busy and productive term, Insha-Allah.  

Dr Popie Hossain Rhaman 

 News from  
Year 6 Violet 

 Kindergarten Red  

 How to Support Your 
Child’s Mental Health 

 Say No to Bullying  

 UNSW Competition -  

Digital Technology  

(8 May 2018)  

 NAPLAN  

(15-17 May 2018)  



  

Here we are at the end of the first 

term – it has been a long one but 

time has flown by. The students of 

Year 6 Violet have achieved many 

things, both in their learning and ex-

tra-curricular activities. As always, 

they continue to be a credit to our 

school in whatever they do. They 

are hard-working, determined stu-

dents, always striving to do their 

best but more importantly, they are 

kind, caring and considerate young 

people.  

We have done a lot of learning, not 

only through our books but also 

through practical activities. In 

Health, we learnt about healthy eat-

ing and the benefits of a physical 

lifestyle. The students then made 

delicious, healthy pizzas. We also 

studied human body systems, in-

cluding the skeleton and the heart. 

Students then had the opportunity to 

observe and dissect lamb’s hearts! 

Most of the students absolutely 

loved doing this but, of course, 

some were totally squeamish!  

By: Mrs G Rankin   

Year 6 Violet 



For Design and Technology, students had to source 

their own designs and 

then build a piece of 

furniture from clothes 

pegs. Students were 

very excited at the 

hands-on nature of 

the task and I was  

truly amazed by the 

masterpieces that 

were created!  

Some of the students 

then tried their hands at 

doing cross-stitching – a 

first for them all. Again, 

they produced beautiful 

pieces which will be part 

of our Ramadan decora-

tions later on.  

 

On 21 March 2018, we  

celebrated Harmony Day 

with an inspiring assem-

bly. Students looked won-

derful in their traditional 

dress. Students also had 

an opportunity to learn 

how to eat with chop-

sticks. They all gave it a 

go, some with more suc-

cess than others! 

 

To cap off a great term, we went 

on an excursion to the zoo, 

where students saw adaptation in 

action – something we’ve been 

learning about in Science. We 

also had the Ninja Warrior Boot 

Camp which was good! 

 

 



We have had a wonderful start to the year with lots of   

happy smiling faces from children and their families. Our 

Kindergarten children have settled quickly into their classes 

and are having lots of fun. Our first term in Kindergarten is 

however quickly coming to an end and no doubt our stu-

dents are a little weary and ready for a break. This has 

been a time of enormous change and adaption for all our 

students as they settle into the daily routines of Kindergar-

ten. The greatest challenge has been the acceptance of 

the reality of being one of 30 children with three adults at 

their disposal. Needless to say, this means that for many of 

our children, there has had to be a major adjustment in 

their levels of self-regulation, patience, turn-taking, listening 

and in the consideration of others. Over the term, Sr Mari-

am, Sr Ayasha and I have seen a significant level of devel-

opment in all these areas.   

This term our students in Kindergarten Red have been in-

volved in activities that help to develop their fine motor 

skills. These include tracing, copying, painting, drawing, 

cutting and pasting. They have also started learning some 

letters of the Alphabet, numbers 0-5, some colours and 

popular nursery rhymes.  

The students have also thoroughly enjoyed refining their 

gross motor skills during Mr Anistino’s sports sessions  

every Monday morning. We also look forward to participat-

ing in the Ninja Warrior Boot Camp taking place in the last 

week of school Insya-Allah!  

The educators in Kindergarten Red really enjoyed our first 

term with the students and we are absolutely amazed at all 

they have been able to achieve over the past ten weeks. 

We look forward to continue to engage with and to       

challenge the students towards becoming the best they 

can be!  

Our Kindergarten students wear ing di f -
ferent  colours each week in  l ine w ith 
our  ‘Colour of  the Week ’  

 

By: Mrs S Buchori  



 

 

Look at what else we have 
been up to in Kindergarten 
Red! 

Refining our fine motor skills 

T is for Telescope!  

Exercise just before home time 

Happy Harmony Day! 

Practising to write some tricky numbers on 
the Smart Board and using Playdough to 

form number shape and quantity 



 



 



A:  Hello potato bag hhhhhh. 

B:  I told you before I don’t like it when you call me names and you 

still repeat it. 

 It is Bullying. 

A:  So, I do what I want. 

B:  Me too, I will do something. 

A:  What can you do softy hhhhhh. 

B:  I will ask someone for help, maybe the teacher, the discipline         

coordinator, the sheikh, the counsellor, my parents. 

A:  You love dobbing, scary cat. 

B:  You know what, I don’t have a problem, but you do! 

A:  What? 

B:  Maybe you were bullied and harmed that’s why you are trying to 

harm people or maybe you think it is funny and it is not. 

A:  Ammmm. 

B:  I can help you, friend. Would you like to talk to someone about it?    

Also, we can attend the headspace workshop/presentation to 

learn more about bullying. 

A:  So, people learn about bullying?! Interesting!! Let’s go   

By: Sr Dahlia El Gammel 

         School Counsellor 







PLEASE USE NORBURY WAY AND JAMAICA CROSSING FOR 

DROP-OFF & PICK-UP 

Please: 

DO NOT stop your car for more than 3 minutes. Parking spaces on these streets are limited and should 
only be used for drop-off and pick-up. Parents should instruct their children to come quickly after 
school as you cannot wait more than 3 minutes. 

DO NOT park your car and go into the College to collect your children. If you are going inside the College, 
you should park in the main car park, not on the street. 

DO NOT make U-turns. 

DO NOT park on the verge and driveways. 

DO NOT drop your children on the opposite 
side of the street (to the school). 

DO NOT stop in the middle of the road. 

DO NOT block the street and hold up traffic 
behind you. 

IMPORTANT:  

Please also note that it is  the    

parents’ responsibility to supervise 

their child/ren in the car park at all 

times.  

Your cooperation in complying  

with the above is required.  

Jazaak-Allahu Khairan 

Management  

In order to ensure better traffic management, we have implemented the    

following with regard to drop-off and pick-up location.  

The main car park is only for parents who are coming into the College.    

Parents MUST NOT just drop their children somewhere in the car park and 

drive-off. Kindy and Pre-Primary parents must park in the main car park and 

bring their children in. Parents MUST NOT park the car in STAFF ZONE  


